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NEWS RELEASE 

Traffic Stop Leads to Officer Being Shot  
and Officer-Involved Shooting 

 
On Wednesday, May 12, 2010, at 6:21 p.m., Portland Police Officers James Defrain and Ryan Foote, both 
6-year veterans and currently assigned to the Hotspot Enforcement Action Team (HEAT), attempted to 
stop a vehicle for traffic infractions in the area of N.E. Grand and Holladay.  The Officers activated their 
overhead lights, but the vehicle continued without stopping.  The officers used their lights, siren and 
airhorn in an attempt to stop the vehicle, but the driver did not pull over.  Eventually, the driver pulled the 
vehicle over to the curb on N.E. 6th Avenue, near Halsey.    
 
As the officers approached the vehicle, the subject shouted profanities at the officers and was not 
complying with directions.  Additional officers arrived and witnessed the subject reaching over toward the 
passenger area of the vehicle.  A taser was deployed, but did not stop the subject’s movements.  Another 
taser was deployed, and again, did not have any effect on the subject’s movements. 
 
At some point, the subject pulled out a gun, shots were fired, and Officer Christopher Burley, a 5-year 
veteran assigned to HEAT, fell to the ground.  HEAT Officers Cody Berne, a 5-year veteran, Andrew 
Polas, a 6-year veteran and Jim Defrain returned fire at the subject.  Other Officers grabbed Officer 
Burley, took him to safety, and transported him to Legacy Emanuel Hospital in a police car.  Emergency 
Medical Service was also dispatched to the scene to assist the subject. 
 
Officers attempted to determine if the suspect was still a threat.  A less lethal beanbag impact weapon was 
deployed.  Officers immediately formed a team and approached the subject.  They removed him from the 
vehicle and the subject began receiving medical assistance, but was pronounced dead at the scene. 
 
Officer Christopher Burley was shot once in both legs and is expected to make a full recovery. 
 
The Medical Examiner’s Office will conduct an autopsy today on the deceased subject, and will confirm 
his identity and notify next of kin. 
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Portland Police are asking anyone who was in the area or has any information about this incident, to 
contact Detective Mark Slater at (503) 823-9319 or Detective Erik Kammerer at (503) 823-0762. This is 
an ongoing investigation. 
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